
1

SingleUse@DECC.gov.ie

From:  < @coastwatch.org>
Sent: Friday 25 November 2022 19:33
To: SingleUse
Cc:
Subject: Coastwatch submission on single use cup consultation 
Attachments: Coastwatch response to Single Use Disposable Cup public consultation Nov 22.docx

Dear team working on the single use cup levy.  
Please find our submission enclosed. WE had hoped to also attach the latest Coastwatch survey data but are still 
working on it for launch on Dec 5th  

Apologies. For getting it in last minute 
Very best  

  

  
Coastwatch Coordinator 



Irish Government  

Disposable Cup Levy Consultation  
 
Coastwatch submission prepared by  and   drawing on the data  and  agreed  

positions of Coastwatch  coordinators and surveyors from across the island of Ireland.  

 
Coastwatch welcomes the proposed coffee cup levy for all hot drinks as a clear, well 
designed piece of legislation to stem the tide of single use containers of this kind.  
It is for all hot drinks sold in cafes, petrol stations, shops, caravans and at festivals.  
 
The studies to underpin the law are well designed and informative. We hope that Ireland 
will once more lead in this field as it did not plastic bag tax and that other countries will 
follow fast to bring wider benefits.  
 
We do have some concerns  though which might still be addressed.  
 

1. Lids - In our Coastwatch data we see a lot of lids washed up as marine litter. More 
than cups with more adverse comments.  
We urge you to add a lid levy for 2 reasons:  
- people may decide they do not need a lid if they are jus standing with their cup 

so reducing the single use plastic. 
- The total levy of cup and lid would probably irritate more consumers and support 

a faster switch.  
 

2. Single use plastic containers for cold drinks should also be added.  
Reasons: 
Milk shakes  and similar iced drinks are usually sold in plastic container with a plastic 
bulb lid with a straw. That is 3 disposal items to drop or put into litter bins mixed 
with other waste. In summer they are a finger print marine litter around sales points.  
 
We have noticed a dramatic shift to single use plastic  cups from glass  since COVID. 
This reduces staff costs unless of course there is a levy.  

 
3. Size of levy 

The 20c levy may not be high enough to persuade enough consumers to switch to 
reusable cups.  Smaller operators may have cup stocks to run down and feel hard 
done by if  they are left with these stocks. So we would propose that as thev levy 
comes in, you announce  that it will be reviewed after 1 year and is likely to increase. 
This would give the necessary run in time to adjust businesses and canteens to 
switch to lovely pottery or china  and multi-use cups with a significant deposit (like 
the TCD 1 euro deposit)  This would also help our tourist industry and support the 
cafes which bring more character.  
should help conversion to keep cups and also support our craft industry pottery 
mugs  etc.  

 
4. Applying the levy whole sale.  To catch all single use drinks containers, rather than 

just those which  the consumer pays for is a concern. We agree with the VOICE 
submission brought to our attention when discussing this. VOICE propose that the 






